
Shenandoah EAA Chapter 1031 

June Meeting Minutes 

June 11, 2025 

 

The June meeting of Shenandoah EAA Chapter 1031 was held at White Post Airport on 

Wednesday, June 11, 2025, and called to order by John Munroe at 6 PM.  Those in attendance 

were: Dave Ames, Darren Bittinger, Chuck Calvi, Ron Holt (and wife), Mac McLaurin, John 

Munroe, Tom Parry, Marcus Zechini and Stan Kerns. 

The balance in the checking account at the end of May, 2025 is $1,022.26. 

The chapter has been gifted an RV-12 empennage kit that is currently being inventoried. Once 

the inventory is completed the kit will be marketed for sale, probably in the range of $4,000.00.  

There is a chapter member that has an older RV-12 fuselage kit that he may donate to the 

chapter.  Arrangements for that gift have not been finalized. 

Members were reminded that construction is still underway at OKV and part of the taxiway is 

closed.  Airplanes landing on Runway 14 will need to back taxi on the runway.  Pilots are urged 

to use extreme caution. 

Members were reminded of two upcoming fly-ins: 

 Cheat River Fly-in June 14, 2025 

 Brice Fly-in June21, 2025 

John Munroe reported on the status of members’ projects.  There are 3 members building RV-

7’s at Front Royal.  Mack McLaurin has completed the renovation of the ’46 Champ and has 

flown it for three hours.  Mack mentioned that there are a couple of small issues that he’s 

addressing but the project is essentially complete. 

Ron Holt flew his Rans S7S and Bob Metcalf flew his Super Cub to the meeting. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 PM.  Minutes submitted by Stan Kerns. 


